
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF RECREATION
COMMISSIONERS FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF WANTAGE, HELD AT THE

WANTAGE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING, ON
MARCH 30, 2011.

CALL TO ORDER:

Board President Greg Williams called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL:

Present:  Duane Armstrong, Evelyn Baig, Lorraine Card, Tanya Chiofalo, Kevin Carey,
Jennifer Cary, Chris Feoranzo, Karen Merritt, Greg Williams.

Absent:  None.

OPEN PUBLIC MEETING ACT COMPLIANCE

Mr. Williams stated, “This meeting is being held in compliance with the provisions of the Open
Public meetings Act, Public laws of 1975 Chapter 231.

It has been properly advertised and certified”.

OLD BUSINESS

Dog Park.  On behalf of Mr. Baker, Mrs. McBride asked the Commission to approve a new
sign at Woodbourne Park, stating the hours of dawn to dusk and the risk of a summons.
Mrs. Feoranzo made the motion to accept the sign and hours, Mrs. Baig seconded the motion.
Ayes:  Baig, Card, Carey, Cary, Feoranzo, Merritt, Williams.
Nays:  None.

A $2000.00 check was presented to Herman Terpstra and other officers of the American
Legion for the Veterans Haven Building Addition Furnishings.  It is a transitional housing
program for homeless veterans in New Jersey.  The check was from the proceeds from the 2010
Car and Motorcycle show.

The Commission has agreed to move the Woodbourne sign, made by Eagle Scout Jonathan
Rose, located at the entrance of Woodbourne Veterans Memorial Park to another area in
Woodbourne Veterans Memorial Park to make way for the new sign being made by Eagle
Scout Luke Loughery.

Kevin Cary has agreed to coordinate the 2011 Talent Show.

The Commission engaged in general discussion regarding the 2011 Car & Motorcycle show.
Mrs. Cary has agreed to handle goodie bags, Mr. Carey has agreed to coordinate the
Motorcycle Run and Mrs. Feoranzo’s mother has agreed to the trophies and tricky tray.



NEW BUSINESS

Mrs. Feoranzo suggested Wantage Recreation host their own website with a link from the
Township website.  The Commission agreed with Mrs. Feoranzo.

COMMITTEE MEMBER REPORTS

None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Baig made the motion to approve the December 1, 2010 minutes.  Mr. Armstrong
seconded the motion.  Ayes:  Baig, Card, Chiofalo, Merritt, Armstrong.  Nays:  None.  Abstain
Carey, Cary, Feoranzo, Williams.

Mrs. Merritt made the motion to approve the February 23, 2011 minutes.  Mrs. Cary seconded
the motion.  Ayes:  Carey, Cary, Feoranzo, Merritt, Williams.  Nays:  None.
Abstain:  Baig, Card.

OPEN PUBLIC SESSION:

Members from High Point Midget Football attended the meeting.  Paul Pfeil introduced
Pete Soldano as the new President and Ken Smith as the new Vice President of High
Point Football.
The Recreation Commission will be going to Wantage resident Carroll
Quinn of 46 Fernwood Road to view the football lights from his home and property after the
meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Mrs. Cary and seconded by Mrs. Baig.
Ayes: Baig, Card, Carey, Cary, Feoranzo, Merritt, Williams.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  None.

Respectfully submitted,
Jeanne McBride, Board Secretary


